Michigan’s PA 173 of 2015 established a list of approved teacher and administrator observation tools. The Michigan Department of Education recommends district use one of the four piloted observations tools they have approved. Mar Lee School District has selected Charlotte Danielson’s Framework for Teaching from the list. The Framework for Teaching, created by Charlotte Danielson, is a comprehensive and coherent framework. It focuses on the teacher’s responsibilities that have been proven to promote improved student learning, based on theoretical research and empirical studies. Enhancing Professional Practice: A framework for teaching (ASCD, 2007), and Then Handbook for Implementing the framework for Teaching (ASCD, 2008) provide both the foundation and research behind the Framework and tools for practitioners to implement the program. 
Charlotte Danielson’s background has been as an economist, teacher, administrator, curriculum director, staff developer, program designer and now author/consultant. With degrees from Cornell, Oxford and Rutgers, coupled with her life experience, Charlotte Danielson is a proven leader in education.  The Michigan Council for Educator Effectiveness recommended Charlotte Danielson’s framework as an option for teacher evaluation as a result of an intense study of various options between June of 2011 and June of 2013. 
Evidence on the research of best practices that support the reliability, validity and efficacy of the Danielson Framework can be found in the Measures of Effective Teaching (MET) Project, published by Bill and Melinda Gates. Additional research studies can be found at: https://www.danielsongroup.org/research/.
The Framework consists of 4 Domains: 1) Planning and Preparation, 2) Classroom Environment, 3) Instruction, and 4) Professional Responsibilities.  
The Principal will utilize the Charlotte Danielson Framework, as well as student performance data and additional criteria required in Section 1248 of the PA on teacher evaluations, which includes attendance, relevant accomplishment, discipline and contributions to complete evaluations.   
Classroom observations will be done each year. Evaluation conferences will occur at least once a year for effective and highly effective rated teachers and at least twice a year for new teachers or teachers receiving minimally or ineffective ratings. Teachers with minimally effective ratings in subcategories may require additional class observations and conferences as part of the effort to support them. Performance improvement plans will be developed collaboratively between the principal and teacher when a performance rating of minimally effective or ineffective is received. Additionally, the principal and teacher may, at the principals discretion, develop a plan of assistance when a domain area is below effective in an effort to support the teacher’s growth.
Evaluators and observers will both receive training on best practices in classroom observations and exemplars of scoring those best practices on the rubric. Starting in August of 2016, the majority of the administrative team, along with several teachers will receive two days of intense training from the Danielson Group. Additionally, evaluators will receive an online training module, used throughout the year, which utilizes vignettes and rubrics to develop fidelity of observations within the team.  
All teachers will be training within the district during district provided professional development.
